
February 11, 2020 
 
Dear Education Committee Members: 
 
I am writing in regards to HB 2601 because I have grave concerns about the ability of 
KDHE to add vaccines to the mandated childhood vaccine schedule without checks and 
balances.  The mandated childhood vaccine schedule has grown exponentially ever 
since all liability was taken away from vaccine manufacturers in 1986  for vaccine 
injuries, including death under the  National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act (NCVIA).  To 
date there has been over $4 Billion USD paid out to vaccine injury victims and this is 
entirely paid for by taxpayers. There is no incentive for the vaccine manufacturers to 
generate and maintain a safe product.   After this act was put into place the vaccine 
schedule went from 23 total doses in 1983 to 68 total doses as of 2020.  The entire 
childhood vaccine schedule has never been tested as a whole to see what damage it 
causes to the body.  Even individually, vaccines are not tested for their carcinogenic or 
mutagenic potential.  Vaccines are not required to be tested in long term, randomized, 
double-blind, inert placebo controlled safety testing as is required of other 
pharmaceuticals.  They are often tested against other vaccines or against the adjuvant.  
This hides the true numbers of vaccine reactions.  
 
In 1986 Congress charged Health and Human Services (HHS) with the primary 
responsibility of ensuring vaccine safety after removing product liability from vaccine 
manufacturers as part of the NCVIA.  HHS was required to create a task force and 
submit bi-annual reports to Congress detailing actions taken to ensure vaccine safety.  
It was recently admitted that the HHS has not acted in its duties regarding vaccine 
safety forcing 78 million American children into a vaccine program with no safety 
provisions. 
 
 Why are vaccine manufacturers trusted when they have not earned that trust? They 
have been shown to be fraudulent with other drugs that have damaged and killed 
people.   Why is the rotating door between the CDC and vaccine manufacturers allowed 
even though there is a clear conflict of interest?  Why are we continuing to mandate 
additional vaccines where the risk of disease is low?  There are over 200 vaccines 
being worked on in the pipeline.  We need to start demanding answers to these 
questions and to protect the children of Kansas.   
 
Sincerely, 
Cameron Jensen 
Overland Park 
 


